
 

 

 

January 16, 2013 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  Forbes was absent.  The meeting was officially noticed.  
 
Passineau made a motion to approve the January 2, 2013 closed meeting minutes.  Heeg 
seconded it.  Motion passed.  
Frank made a motion to approve the January 2, 2013 meeting minutes.  Heeg seconded it.  
Motion passed.  
 
Tom Grygo, Plan Commission member, gave an update on a rough draft sign ordinance.  
The Board approved sending the Ordinance to Special Council, Connie Anderson, since she 
has been working with the Town on the zoning ordinance.   
 
Passineau made a motion to allow the Plan Commission to proceed working on 
implementation of sign ordinance and a policy or ordinance to restrict successive division of 
land.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
An update on the engineering will be brought to the next regular meeting. 
 
Stocor will have to notify the Town of any mobile office containers or dumpsters that are 
dropped off at a property within the Town. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the operator’s license for Charisse Cumberland.  Frank 
seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report.  Municipal court will be held on January 30, 2013 
at 4:30.  
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report.  Many property owners are paying their 
property taxes by echeck this year. 
 
Lorelei Fuehrer gave the Building Inspector’s report.  She has received 2 permits so far in 
2013.  Lorelei did receive notification that the Judge will decide on her case on April 11, 
2013. 
 
Bell Road Bridge was done by an engineering company thru the federal government.  
According to federal standards a guardrail is not required for the bridge with the speed limit 
that is posted on the road.  Passineau will check on a quote for a guardrail for Bell Road 
Bridge if the Town would be interested. 
 
Tammy Karis does not want to pay for a second driveway to her property on Young Street.  
She said that the driveway was already there.  The engineering company and the Town 

Roadmen agreed that the driveway was not there before the road was reconstructed.  She 
requested another driveway at a meeting.  The Town will continue seeking to collect the fee 
for the second driveway. 
 
Correspondence was read. 
 
Frank made a motion to approve the bills paid. Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed.  The 
meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


